

PLANNING AND ZONING AGENDA

MAY 25, 2017
IN ATTENDANCE:  Doug Warrington, Barbara Yates, Ralph Braden, Robbin Johnston, 



           Joy Perkins, Co-ordinator

MINUTES FROM April 27, 2017:  Ralph made a motion to approve.  Barbara 2nd.  Approved.

Trailer Ordinance –
The Commission agreed that the wording for newly installed manufactured homes, 
 “Department of Housing and Urban” will stay the same.
REPLACEMENT OF NONCONFORMING MANUFACTURED HOMES:

Upgrading of Nonconforming Units:  An owner of a nonconforming unit must show what upgrades and remodeling were done and have a certified property inspector signed statement that the home has met safety standards as set by the Department of Housing and Urban Development. 
Ordinance 15.16.030 states – Permanent Occupancy – Automobile trailer coaches shall not be used as a permanent place of abode or permanent dwelling or for infinite period of time.  To provide for special circumstances, the Commission would like to add:  
· “Special permits for temporary occupancy of automobile trailer/coaches may be granted when housing is destroyed in a natural disaster such as a fire or flood.  Such permits shall be issued by variance through Planning and Zoning.”
Doug will bring the trailer ordinance revisions to the Council on June 14.  Joy will create a form that has the old ordinance next to the suggested new ordinance. Doug will also ask  the City Council for suggestions regarding installation permits for manufactured homes.

Parking Ordinance  -  Each suggested changes was reviewed and confirmed.
(See enclosed.)
SIGN ORDINANCE:
· There was discussion regarding whether to allow luminous signs in the Revitalization Zone.  The Commission said that each newly installed sign must first be approved by the Planning and Zoning Commissions.  Each permit would be evaluated case by case.  
· Ralph stated that we would talk about Revitalization Zone Signs at our next meeting.  

NEW PLANNING AND ZONING MEMBER
· Barbara recommended that Barry Machado be on the Planning and Zoning Commission.  Barrys’ resume was read.  Ralph made a motion to accept Barry as a Commissoner.  Barbara 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.   Barry will be recommended at the next Council meeting.
OTHER INFO
· The City Council approved the City providing a sign for Dryer Lane.  New house number for the trailers behind 1102 3rd will be 1106 Dryer Lane #1, #2, #3, #4, #5.
· The Evans property on 307 R Hill will have dangerous/fallen down outbuildings removed this week as well as weedeatting done on the property.  Trees along Hill (on Evan’s property) were removed several months ago.  
· I did a drive thru on Friday.  Nuisance yards are receiving their “Declaration of Nuisance” notice this week.  Those targeted are those that have yet to mow or weedeat this Spring.  

Meeting adjourned.
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Doug Warrington, Chairman



Joy Perkins,  Co-ordinator

